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Please register at: 
 https://www.groupvbspro.com/vbs/ez/obcvavbs. 

HI!  
My name is Axolot, 
just call me Axl.  

Join us at Vacation Bible School
Sun., July 20 - 24, 2014 
          6-8:30 PM

My name is Fern.

and I am Iggy.

Shred is my name

Don’t forget me...
I am Ozzy!

EVENSONG
Come join us for Evensong this Summer.  

We will continue to meet in the Sanctuary on 
Wednesdays from 6:00 - 7:20 p.m. during the 
months of June and August.  
We will take a break during the month of July.  

If you have never been to Evensong, come check us 
out while you have a summer break! 

MoneyLife PERSONAL FINANCE STUDY

Beginning September 10 Rick Clore will be 
facilitating The MoneyLIfe Personal Finance Study.  
The study will  run for 10 consecutive Wednesday 
evenings following Evensong.  Individuals or 
couples can participate.  

The cost for the workbook is $47.45.  

The study will  be limited to the first 12 who register 
by August 20.

The MoneyLife Personal Finance Study will help 
you:

· Understand God’s financial principles
· Obtain hope and deepen your faith
· Grow in your generosity
· Ditch debt permanently
· Create a solid, reasonable financial plan for your 
   life
· Make confident financial decisions
· Develop new attitudes and habits related to money
  and possessions
· Save and invest for the future
· Impart financial wisdom to your children

75% of Americans said money was their biggest 
cause o f s t ress acco rd ing to Amer i can 
Psychological Association’s 2011 Stress in America:  
Our Health at Risk report released Jan. 11, 2012.

https://www.groupvbspro.com/vbs/ez/obcvavbs
https://www.groupvbspro.com/vbs/ez/obcvavbs


UPCOMING EVENTS
Mon., June 2: Valirie Payne circle, 11 AM in Pine Room. 

Thur., June 5:  Ruth Kersey circle, Noon, Dogwood 
Village with Alice Jacobs.  Bring lunch.
Finance meeting, 6:45 PM.
Church council at 7:30 PM.
Sun., June 8: Business meeting following morning 
worship service.  
Mon., June 9:  Kay Culpeper circle, 1 PM in Pine 
Room.
Tues., June 24:  7 PM Deacons meeting.

NURSERY HELPERS
  June 1   Patricia Salyers, Ashley/Whit Jacobs
      Debbie Kerley
  June 8   Dave/Meg Camp and Mayira Cluff
  June 15 Sarah/Raphael Sydnor, and
      Shannon/Greg Conklin
  June 22 Vicky Schafer, Brenda Graves and 
                  Greg Hines
  June 29 Christa Edmonds, Katy Wilkerson and
                   Terry Connell

COUNTERS -- June
 Gene Wagner, Patricia Coleman, Lovedy Papproth

HAPPY AGERS
Tues.,  June 17 (originally scheduled for April) - 8AM, 
meet  at  Food Lion to leave for a visit to the National D-
Day Memorial in Bedford, VA. We will have lunch at 
Liberty Station, on your own, before our tour.

It is a leisurely walking tour or a shuttle ride for 10 at $6 
extra per person. Cost is $13, DUE NOW.     
 
Tues., July 15 -  7AM leaving Food Lion returning home 
around 10:15 PM. We will  go to Pennsylvania to see 
Moses at the Sight and Sound Theater.  Total  Cost (bus, 
play, meals ant tips) $104.  The Roy Rogers meal is not 
included.  $50 DUE NOW.

Please notify Doris, 672-4139 or Cornelia, 672-4705,  
right away about any upcoming event.

Plans are developing for our boat ride on Lake  Anna.
 

*Feel  free to call  us with your ideas of a Happy  Agers  
outing.

CHILDREN’S CHURCH WORKERS
  June 8    Molly Crouch
 June 15  Katy Wilkerson
 June 22  Whit Jacobs
 June 29  Erin Darnell

LOVE OUTREACH FOOD PANTRY NEEDS:
Month of June -- Hamburger helper or tuna helper. 
Please check the expiration dates of the food you 
donate.

MISSION FOCUS
Microenterprise
What is it?  Microenterprise is a type of small business 
that requires seed capital for start-up power.  The small 
business may be a single operator owner or have a few 
employees (usually no more than 5-10). 

Microenterprise is a business model that is used 
globally but has proven to be especially successful  in 
developing countries.  Microenterprise adds value to 
the country’s economy by creating jobs, enhancing 
income and strengthening purchasing power.  

Microenterprises are effective in lifting persons out of 
poverty through training, counseling and providing 
small amounts of credit.

Several  years ago the Cooperative Baptist Fellowship 
incorporated microenterprise as a mission strategy.  
Andy and Jutta Cowie are two of many CBF field 
personnel  who are working with individuals or small 
groups to establish micro-businesses.  Andy and Jutta 
are serving in Haiti  and are working with Haitian women 
and men to help them escape the overwhelming 
poverty that was worsened by a devastating 
earthquake in 2010.  Their goal is to empower the 
Hiatians by developing self-esteem and self-confidence 
that evolves from self-help (eg microenterprises).  Andy, 
an auto mechanic, hopes to train Haitian men to 
become auto mechanics.  Jutta is teaching women to 
make jewelry and other crafts.  An animal-husbandry 
project resulted in 47 goats being distributed to Haitian 
families.  Offspring were sold for income.  

Microenterprises are extremely diverse and are suited 
to the specific culture.

Your gifts to CBF help to sustain the ministries of field 
personnel  initiating microenterprises around the world.  
Give prayerfully and generously to global missions.

Allow me to introduce 
myself, I am Milton!

VBS, July 20-24!

  HAPPY 100th BIRTHDAY 
                   to Hazel May on 
    June 2!

OBC family,
Chris, the girls and I want to thank you from the bottom 
of our hearts for thinking of us in our time of need.  
Your monetary gift is very much appreciated.  We feel 
truly blessed and thank God for surrounding us with 
wonderful family and friends.
   Paige Rogers Wilkes



STEWARDSHIP - APRIL

 Unified Budget:
  Receipts      $ 23,844.09

    Paid Expenses    $ 25,281.06
            Unpaid Expenses  $       0    
          
            Unpaid Mission Partners for 2013
    $  4,918.50   

 Capital Campaign:
  Receipts     $ 8,209.83

 NEEDS vs. WANTS vs. DESIRES

The Lord instructs us to be content when our basic 
needs are met.  “But if we have food and clothing, 
with these we will  be content” (1 Timothy 6:8).  It is 
important to understand the difference between a 
need, a want and a desire.  Needs are the basic 
necessities of life--food, clothing and shelter.  
Wants are useful, but no necessary for survival, 
while desires are typically more extravagant.  God 
may allow us to have some of our wants and 
desires, but He has not promised to provide all  of 
them.
 MoneyLife Personal Finance Study
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Bereavement:
Family	
  of	
  Otis	
  Gooding

Illness	
  within	
  church	
  family:
Sue	
  Dof5lemoyer
Tom	
  Reynolds
Madeline	
  Reeves
Tom	
  Travers	
  
Bart	
  Daniel	
  
Mary	
  Wright
Erma	
  Boyles
Raymond	
  Strickland
Spurgle	
  Herndon
Doris	
  Samuels
Shirley	
  Reynolds
Charlene	
  Schweikert
Phyllis	
  Saintclair
Paige	
  Rogers	
  Wilkes
George	
  Shif5lett

Other	
  concerns:
Samantha	
  Clarke
Matthew	
  Rogers
Dawnings	
  Leadership	
  Team:
	
  	
  	
  	
  Martha	
  Jeen	
  Jacobs
	
  	
  	
  	
  Mary	
  Beth	
  Miller
	
  	
  	
  	
  Karen	
  Jarrell
	
  	
  	
  	
  Vickie	
  Morris
	
  	
  	
  	
  David	
  McRae
	
  	
  	
  	
  Alan	
  Miller
	
  	
  	
  	
  Rick	
  Clore

MUSIC AND MISSIONS

As we complete one year, planning begins for another.

Kitchen team members are needed for Wednesday night 
meals for Music and Missions and Evensong.

Preparation and serving is one night per month.
We specifically need help on the 1st, 4th Wednesday, and 
an occasional 5th Wednesday.

Contact the church office, Patricia Coleman,  Lovedy 
Papproth, or Martha Jeen Jacobs if you can help. 

LOVE YOUR NEIGHBOR--STEP BY STEP 
continued from May Newsletter

William Chewning was the spearhead in an effort to bless our neighbor, Mary Lindsay.  William’s sense of God’s call to his 
neighbor’s need originated when he re-connected to his long-time friend through OBC’s hosting of Mission Madness.  
Since that weekend he and several other OBC members have been completed renovation of the kitchen and one 
bathroom, and grading and graveling the driveway.  The work was done according to County building codes.

Others involved with this endeavor were Lee Barrenger (electrician), David Brizzolara (plumbing), Jimmy Kestner (floor 
plan drawings), Steve Sedwick (kitchen design), Jeff Foster (grading gravel  and hauling off debris), Wayne Chewning 
(hauling gravel) and Luck Stone (donated driveway materials).

OBC members provided the labor, preparation of meals for the workers, checking on Mary Lindsay and her family who 
resided at the Chewnings’ home while work was being done.

Illness	
  of	
  friends	
  &	
  family:
Lisa	
  	
  Muller	
  Cook
Stanley	
  Jarrell
Charles	
  Arruda
Rosalie	
  Modena
Nadia	
  Anderson
Robert	
  Cole
Hank	
  Cunningham
Donna	
  Chewning
Chris	
  Jones
Savannah	
  Cox
Brooke	
  Wheeler
Allen	
  Shands	
  
Robin	
  Banas
Roger	
  Dunevant
Sherry	
  McGhee	
  
Rev.	
  Olin	
  Herndon
Travis	
  Keyser
Betty	
  Landrum
Sherri	
  Brown
Kari	
  Brown
Rev.	
  Bruce	
  &	
  Susan	
  Hunter
Tammy	
  Waters
Judy	
  Racey
Mike	
  Critzer
Matt	
  Woods
Tyler	
  Hall
Rev.	
  Jerry	
  Harris
Dan	
  Harrer
Nancy	
  &	
  Ashley	
  Hicks
Shelton	
  Cameron

PRAYER CONCERNS



LOVE YOUR NEIGHBOR - HOME OF MARY LINDSAY
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